MINUTES OF REGULAR BOARD MEETING
VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES

IN THE VILLAGE OFFICE

September 9, 2019
The regular meeting of the Village Board, of the Village of Strum, Wisconsin, Trempealeau County, was held in the Village office on Monday, September 9, 2019.
Meeting called to order: 

The meeting was called to order by the Village President, Dean Boehne at 6:32 p.m.  Village Clerk, Michelle Loken, took the minutes of the meeting.  The following board members were present:  Berge, Thompson, Windjue, Heidenreich and Stendahl.  Nelson was absent.  
Open Meeting Law Requirements Have Been Complied With:
President Boehne announced the open meetings law requirements have been met for the meeting.
Approval of minutes: 

A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Windjue to approve the minutes from the regular Village Board Meeting held on August 12, 2019, as printed.  Motion carried.

Appearances by Citizens and Others:   

A. Kevin Skoug – Spruce Street Drainage:  Skoug could not appear and spoke to Boehne before the meeting.  Boehne stated that Skoug is very disappointed in the drainage ditch being plugged up and filled with sand and debris after it rains.  This has been discussed before and is on the calendar to have it dug out with the help of Town of Unity.  Berge also stated that he was upset that it has not been cleaned out more this past summer.  The public works department will work on getting the sand removed.
Reports from officers:   
A. Zoning Commissioner:

a. Bill Smith – 807 Elm Street:  Building permit to build a 32’X34’ garage.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Stendahl to approve the building permit.  Motion carried.
Committees:  
A. Personnel:  
a. The Flexible Time-off report was reviewed. 
b. Stendahl will be setting up personnel reviews.
B. Public Works:  
a. 2019 Street Project:  Gareth Shambeau from Ayres Associates had not received the final pay request.  
b. Resolution to Abandon Holly Street:  Olson reported that there is a short street that appears on the State of Wisconsin Road Rating forms that is no longer a street that we maintain.  The street by the name of Holly Street was a street located between 2nd & 3rd Avenue N.  This street would have run along the old feed mill.  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Windjue to resolution and submit for signatures to have the street abandoned.  Motion carried.
C. Finance:
a. Committee scheduled a meeting for September 26th at 6:00 pm to start on the 2020 Budget preparation.  

b.  Spec House:  Berge spoke to a builder, Wayne Hanson, regarding a price on a 1480 square foot home in the Prairie East Addition.  The spec house would cost approximately $232,470.00.  The approximate cost for clearing the lot would be an additional $2300.00.  Berge will be talking to additional contractors to get more bids.
D. Miscellaneous:  
a. The damaged wall at the recycling center collapsed and needed repair immediately.  A motion by Berge and seconded by Thompson to submit the repairs to our insurance company.  Motion carried.
E. Approval of Vouchers:  A motion was made by Stendahl and seconded by Windjue to pay the following bills.  Check #’s 4095 thru 4138.   Motion carried.

Adjournment:  A motion was made by Thompson and seconded by Nelson to adjourn at 7:25 p.m.  Motion carried.


_____________________________________________

Dean Boehne, Village President

_____________________________________________


Michelle Loken, Village Clerk

